
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
This morning we received confirmation that a fourth person had tested positive for 
Covid-19. Three or more linked cases (all four are linked) constitute a cluster 
outbreak. In addition to the original bubble affected, the most recent case has also 
compromised the SLT Bubble, resulting in a requirement for the whole of our senior 
leadership team to isolate until and including Friday 6th November. 
 
Following consultation with Public Health Wales, Test, Track and Protect, our Chair 
of Governors and the Interim Director of Education we have taken the decision to 
close the school for the week beginning 2nd and ending 6th November. The school 
will reopen on Monday 9th November.  
 
Unless you have been contacted already and directed to isolate, you are not 
required to do so, but I remind you of the need to follow Welsh Government 
directions and Public Health Wales guidance to keep yourselves and your families 
safe. 

I hope you and your loved ones stay healthy and safe. 
 
The warmest of wishes 
 
Gethin  
Gethin Sutton 
Headteacher 
Ysgol Pen Y Bryn 
Glasbury Road 
Clase 
Morriston 
Swansea 
SA6 7PA 
Tel: 01792799064 
Email: SuttonG8@hwbcymru.net 
         : Gethin.sutton@swansea-edunet.gov.uk 
 
 


